


Gavilan College Academic Senate Resolution

RE: 	Deputy Sheriff Proposal
DATE:	April 26, 2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]Whereas, the Gavilan College administration brought forward to the Academic Senate the Business Services Reorganization (BSR) proposal that included a separate Deputy Sheriff Deputy (DS) proposal as an information item on March 1, 2016, and the proposal included limited information, data, and details, and that proposal was submitted to President’s Council for approval on March 24th.

Whereas, the BSR proposal was presented to the Board of Trustees on April 12th as a new item, yet still had limited information that had not been made available to the Academic Senate and other shared governance groups;

Whereas, the faculty, students, and classified staff, who are the most impacted by the BSR, have not had adequate time to provide input on the full and detailed Deputy Sheriff proposal and its effect on Gavilan’s current security program;

Whereas, students have expressed concerns that armed police will make them feel targeted and unsafe;

Whereas, the administration has presented no data supporting the contention that the Deputy Sheriff proposal will make Gavilan College a more secure campus;

Whereas, in the event of an active shooter on campus or any security emergency, all constituencies have expressed the need to explore and implement preventative and effective emergency security measures such as lockable doors, a public announcement system, training, and mental health counseling;

Whereas, the number of resources needed to implement the Deputy Sheriff proposal will place an undue burden on the existing security program and prevent existing security efforts from being addressed;

Whereas, the administration has provided a Gavilan College wish list for services that the deputy sheriff would ideally provide; however, very little information has been provided regarding the actual services agreed to by the Santa Clara Sheriff Office itself;

Whereas, the Santa Clara County Sheriff Department is currently under serious investigation for incompetence according to the following Mercury news stories:  

 Sheriff’s Deputies sent vile racial slurs (via text) which vilified blacks and, to a lesser degree, Latinos, Vietnamese and Jews. In some cases the text messages applauded violence against minorities.  (Series of articles 2015/2016)

Three Sheriffs deputies are charged with beating Michael Tyree, a mentally ill inmate, to death.  (August 26, 2015)

Mercury News Editorial Calls for Sheriff to retire: “Sheriff Laurie Smith should not run again.” 4/15/2016

Whereas, “local control” is a guiding principle of California Community Colleges that has 70 separate elected governing boards each fashioning their security operations with the intention of providing unique community policing models sensitive to the needs of their respective students and taxpayers;

Whereas, the delegation of campus safety and security, one of the most important functions on campus, to an outside law enforcement agency that lies outside of the college chain of command, particularly one that is embroiled in allegations of racism and insensitivity to ethnic minorities, is contrary to our college mission and core values; 

Resolved, the Academic Senate urges the Board of Trustees not to approve the Deputy Sheriff Deputy proposal as presented.
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